August 23, 2006

Over the last several months we  have become concerned that attorneys  representing non-citizens are not consulting with Professor James Smith.  As we are all well aware, Immigration law is constantly changing and the consequences of a plea for a non-citizen may result in severe immigration consequences.

To assist you in determining if your client is a non-citizen, Professor Smith has developed  a “U.S. Birth or Naturalization Form”. 

1. The “U.S. Birth or Naturalization Form”  must  be reviewed, discussed, and completed   with each and every one of your clients during the  intake interview, which must be conducted within 48 hours of accepting a case assignment of  an in-custody client,  and placed in your file.

2.  If you do not   receive  a “yes”  answer to any one of the 8 “citizenship by birth” questions, or the “Naturalized” question,  you must review, discuss,  and complete  the revised  immigration worksheet, attached,  e-mail or fax   it to Professor Smith, and consult with him prior to your client entering into any plea agreements. The worksheet should also be placed  in your file.

3.  If your client was born in the Northern Mariana Islands, or is a naturalized citizen, [or the client’s parent or grandparent is or was a U.S. citizen,  further information may be required to determine citizenship.]  . Please contact Professor Smith if this is pertains to your client.

4. Please remember, the “U.S. Birth or Naturalization” form must be completed with all clients and the “Revised Generic Immigration Worksheet”   must  be completed with all non-citizen adult clients. 

Finally, please note: 

The Special Immigrant Juvenile Status (SIJS) law permits undocumented children who have come under the jurisdiction of a juvenile court and meet other requirements to become lawful permanent residents.  In that regard, attached is an  Immigrant Worksheet for a Dependent Minor. If you have any questions about this law, please contact Professor Smith or Christopher  Todd.

 A final reminder:    A criminal conviction may result in severe immigration consequences such as deportation or being barred from returning should your client  depart from the United States even for a brief period.    Also some convictions will subject your client  to DHS mandatory detention (no bail) pending final resolution of the his/her  immigration case.    Finally,  if your client  suffers any felony conviction and is  later ordered deported if he/she  return to the U.S. without advance permission from the DHS he/she  may be prosecuted for the federal crime of illegal reentry which carries a maximum penalty of 10 or 20 years depending on the felony.     It is important that you know the immigration consequences before you  allow your clients to enter a plea of  guilty or no contest to any crime that he/she  may be charged with.  

